
 

SCG Bocce Executive Board Meeting 

February 3, 2023 

Meeting was called to order at 9:30am.  Officers Art Paulsen, Vice President, Mick Sunde, President, 

Debbie Meyer, Treasurer, Linda Jakobsen, Secretary, and Micki Brown, League Coordinator were 

present.  Ove Jakobsen, webmaster, Mel Bierly and Don Bollard were also present. 

The minutes were approved as posted. 

The treasurer’s report was approved.  Total cash as of 2/3/23 was $12,144.45 after end of year party 

money was deducted for distribution at Captain’s meeting on 2/4/23. 

Drop In has been good with 3-4 courts being used.  Micki will print more drop in sign in sheets. 

Old Business 

April 1, 2023 picnic will be at pavilion and sign in sheets will be given out at Captain’s meeting for their 

league members to sign up for the picnic to give a head count of attendees.  A committee was formed to 

handle arrangements for the picnic with Debi Hendrix, Chair, Linda Jakobsen, and Micki Brown.  Debi will 

add any other members interested in helping. 

Mel presented a prototype of the support beam for the scoring boards at the courts.  It was approved to 

pay $150 total labor and $75 for each support beam. 

Elections will be held March 11th for the positions of president and secretary.  Mick Sunde will be 

running for a second term as President and Linda Jakobsen will be vacating her position as secretary.  

SCG Tourney on March 11th will need 16 judges.  Debi Hendrix will submit an article for publication in 

lifestyle with regards to the tourney. 

Tri Cities Tourney will be single elimination.  There will be 6 teams from Grand and 5 teams West and 

Sun City.  If more than 6 teams apply from Grand, a drawing will be held on March 3rd at 9am to 

determine which 6 teams will play. 

The AED demonstration that had been scheduled for the Spring Captain’s meeting was not approved by 

CAM so it has been rescheduled for the October meeting and will be conducted by the Surprise fire 

department. 

The October General Membership meeting will be held at 10:30am instead of 10am to allow time for 

the AED presentation to Captains. 

The next board meeting will be March 3rd at 9:30am. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:03am 

Submitted by 

Linda Jakobsen, secretary 

 



 

 

 


